NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

November 2015

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday November 10th, 2015 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.

Other Announcements

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months' Raffle Prize is a 1945 Mercury Dime graded MS-65 by NGC.

PROGRAM – The program this month will on the "The Panic of 1893" by Bob Bair.

<u>ELECTIONS</u> – Nominations are open at the November meeting for the following positions. President, Secretary, and Director #2. Be thinking of someone you would like to nominate, or even better, a position you would like to run for.

SNACKS – Nobody has volunteered to bring snacks in November.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – A Jefferson "Silver Wartime" Nickel. (A nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – Renowned bibliophile David Sklow has joined the American Numismatic Association staff as the manager of the Dwight N. Manley Library. Sklow will oversee and manage the library and its assets.

UPCOMING PROGRAMS – Nothing scheduled so far.

<u>PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – 1942 Walking Liberty Half Dollar graded MS-63 by PCGS. Current eligible members – Dave F.(March), Bob C.(May), Bob C.(August), John B.(September), Dave Wi.(October).

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday October 13th. We had 13 members in attendance with previous guest, John D'Angelo, joining the club. Welcome John.

Vice President Dave Wi., was again acting in place of President Dave F., called the meeting to order at 7:04. There were coin magazines, Coin World's, and Greysheets to borrow this month. Dave reviewed some interesting articles.

- A common date 1879-S Morgan dollar graded MS-65 by PCGS sold for \$13,880 due to its' Rainbow Toning. These usually cost around \$150-\$165.
- The mint has determined which US Parks will be on the 2016 Quarters along with the designs.
- A Roman coin hoard was discovered by metal detectors in England. The coins were in cloth bags inside leather bags that dated 260-290 AD. It is thought they were in cloth bags to prevent jingling when carried. Dave reviewed the past coin shows. The Cheyenne show was as dead as a coin show could be. The Longmont show had steady traffic but there were not as many people as in the past.

Dave then reported on upcoming Coin Shows.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$3,073.91 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Bob C. wants to send some Morgan Dollar Varieties to a Slabbing service that determines the VAM variety. Bob has 3 coins and wants to know if anyone else has some coins they would like to send with his at the same time to reduce costs. Cost is \$6 per coin plus shipping and insurance both ways. They put the coin in a plastic case if raw. Let Bob know if you are interested.

Old Business

The Coin Grading event will be held February 20th, 2016 in the College Hill Library in Westminster. Joanne has scheduled all the meeting dates for 2016.

New Business

December is the clubs' annual Pot Luck party.

The club received 12 Gold Membership coupons to join the ANA. This is a 1 year membership with a digital version of the Numismatist magazine. In addition the club received a \$25 advertisement re-imbursement coupon. The club needs to look into how it could best use these.

Michael S. suggested creating a Facebook page for the club. Bob C. said he will look into this.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Bob C. - brought in a Feuchtwanger Cent. These were made during the 1830's and 1840's as a small cent sized token using "German Silver". The Grove minting company made a medal of this cent.

Joann L. - had a bunch of coin bags from various banks, 11 different banks in all.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: A coin from the 1800's. Anything dated 1800-1899. The pot of 4 coins, all Indian Cents

was won by Dave We.

Door Prize: A 1926-D Lincoln Cent graded VF-35 by PCGS was won by Joe G.

Raffle Prize: A 1938-D Lincoln Cent graded MS-65 RD by ANACS was won by Michael S.

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program was on the Columbian Exposition by club member Dave Wi. Dave provided a little history of what was happening in Chicago around the time of the Exposition. He then went into the History of the Exposition itself. Finally he talked about the numismatic items, such as tokens and medals, related to the Exposition.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

NOVEMBER 28TH

AURORA COIN SHOW

RADISSON HOTEL

3155 S. VAUGHN WAY

Corner of I-225 and Parker Road. Turn on Vaughn Way $9\mathrm{am}\ \mathrm{To}\ 5\mathrm{pm}$

CONTACT: THEO GOULD (303) 364-1572

DECEMBER 5^{TH}

FORT COLLINS FALL COIN SHOW

LINCOLN CENTER, COLUMBINE ROOM

417 W. MAGNOLIA STREET

FORT COLLINS, CO

9AM TO 4PM

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2015

President *

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR # 2 *

Ron Z.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2015

Coin Picture of the Month



1893-S Morgan Dollar

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at $\underline{info@northsidecoinclub.org}$.